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President's Message
My fellow Long Beach Homebrewers,

August is a notoriously hot month. Regardless of what you are doing, it is 
always hotter in August, including brewing beer. The tap water that comes 
out of the ground is hotter than we normally pitch, so it is important to cool 
your water first before using an immersion chiller or counter-flow (including 
plate) chillers. 

I use my 5 gallon cooler, which I found at big lots for about $10 at the end 
of summer about 3 years ago, and put my immersion chiller in there with 
about 10lbs of ice and fill it with tap water till it just covers the top of my 
copper coils. When I am ready to start cooling off my wort, I slowly run tap 
water through the immersion chiller and into my therminator. Once my 
plates have cooled down, I start to pump my hot wort through the plate 
chiller. Depending on the temperature of the water coming out, I will adjust 
the flow of tap water. If the water is scorching hot, I will increase the flow, 
but if the water is cool I will slow it down. I shoot for a lukewarm 
temperature to ensure that I am not using too much water. 

To help prevent water wasting in this desperate time of drought, I also 
collect my run off water into one of my keggles to water my lawn and 
flowers with. From the email discussion thread that was sent around this 
month, others use their water to wash down their equipment. I think I might
try this as well as another water saving tip. If you have any other ideas 
about conserving water usage, please let me know! 

As always, Happy Brewing!

Josh
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